
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
  
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
  
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Cranwell 
Primary School  

 
 

 
22

nd
 May 

 2019 
Term 5 

Issue 205 
 

Pupils Leaving 

The Term 6 menus are now live on the Ideal Group website for 
parents to order.  
Please note, we are trialling an extra option for the final term of 
the academic year. The fifth option will be a filled Baguette 
served with a mixed salad. 

To help us plan our classes for September we would 
appreciate you letting us know in advance if your 
child/children will be leaving Cranwell Primary School 
before the end of this academic year. Forms for leavers 
must be completed and are available from the school office. 
Many thanks. 

 

‘It all comes out in the Wash’ 

Term 6 Menus 

Can you help please? 
The children in the Foundation Stage have been invited to create 
a sculpture to stand in the Lincolnshire Drainage Board tent at the 
Lincolnshire Show and possibly Heckington Show.  
The theme is “It all comes out in the Wash” so the children are 
going to use recycled waste to fill a swan that is kindly being 
created for us. 
How can you help? 
Please could you collect and send in any plastic bottles, coffee 
lids, wooden coffee stirrers and cans. Please can we ask that the 
items are rinsed out before sending them in? Thank you for your 
support.  
 

History Day 
On Friday the 7th June we shall be having a ‘History Day’ for all 
children in school. To help have a great day, all of the children are 
welcome to come to school dressed up as a key figure from history.  
Throughout the day, the children will be completing several tasks 
including: using key skills learnt in history, sorting timelines into 
chronological order, making artefacts, developing a sense of 
empathy and appreciation of how their lives compare with those 
from the past and looking at some amazing resources from the 
past too!  
Some excellent ideas for costumes can be found at: 
https://www.theschoolrun.com/kids-historical-costumes-to-buy 
Hopefully, your child will be able to explain, who and what their 
character is and why they chose to be that person for the day.  
The children in the Foundation Stage will be comparing their daily 
lives with that of another person in the Victorian period and will 
have a go at washing clothes and making bread. 
I am sure the children will enjoy the day. 
Miss Fiona Burley 
History Coordinator 
 
 
 

Bike Sheds and Car Park 
Please ensure that children are not running in and around the bicycle 
sheds or staff car park area. Please note, any loss, damage or theft 
of bikes and scooters in the sheds are not the responsibility of the 
school, but we do request all parents help in ensuring accidents do 
not happen within this area.  Your cooperation in this matter is 
greatly appreciated. 
  

Secondary School in September? 
Children transferring to secondary school in September 2019  may 

be eligible for school transport.  If you think your child is eligible, 
please apply for transport as soon as possible.  Applications can be 
made online at the website below or a paper application form can 
be requested from the Customer Service Centre on 01522 782020. 
For more information about the home to school transport policy 
and online applications please go 
to www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/schooltransport.  Queries can be 
emailed to schooltransportapplications@lincolnshire.gov.uk 
 

 

Week ending  

5th May 2019 

1 – Leo Faik (7214) 

2 – Eleanor Gould 

(4323) 

3 – Frankie Newton 

(3130) 

 
KS1 – 2/3CO  (7750) 

KS2 – 3/4H  (24559) 

Mathletics 

Parents’ Afternoon  
Parents’ Afternoon will take place tomorrow afternoon from 

1.15pm.  
On arrival there will be a short production from the school’s Drama 
Group and also the Foundation Stage and School Choral Group will 
entertain you.  At approximately 1:50pm, you will have the 
opportunity to tour the school with your children and join in with 
activities the children are experiencing.   
 
Once your visit has ended, you are very welcome to take your 
children home. Please make sure you sign your child out of class. 

We hope you enjoy the afternoon. 

The annual Grandparents’ Day has been arranged for this Friday.  
Grandparents are invited into school from 9.30 – 11.45 a.m. and 
1.15 – 2.45 p.m.  We shall all be pleased to see the children’s 
grandparents and if they want to get involved, help a group of 
children with any of their activities, complete a puzzle, help build 
a model etc., or read a story - they are most welcome to join in.   
Refreshments will be served and there will be musical 
entertainment from the Foundation Stage and the Choral Group 

in the morning. In the afternoon there will be a short 
performance from the Drama Group, where again refreshments 
will be served. 
Grandparents must bring their invitations with them for security 
reasons. Grandparents are free to take children home at the end 
of the day with permission only. 
I hope they won’t feel too disappointed if they are unable to 
come on this day.  The event is annual; therefore there will be a 
Grandparents’ Day once again next year! 
Please contact the school office for more information regarding 
the day. 

Grandparents’ Day 

Sports Days 
This year’s Sports Days will be held on: 
Key Stage Two Sports Day  
Tuesday 9th July @ 10:00am 
Key Stage One & Foundation Stage Sports Day  
Tuesday 9th July @ 1:15pm  
 
 School BBQ 
The School Annual BBQ will take place on Wednesday 10th July 
2019 from 4:30pm – 7:00pm here at School. For more details 
as to having a stall,  please contact Mrs Katie Martin (PTA 
Treasurer) via the School Office. 
 

Mathletes of the week 
winners: 

Week ending  

24th April 2019 

1 - Sophia Caswell  (3870) 

2 - Willow Rossington  (2020) 

3 - Noah Rossington  (1590) 

  

KS1 - 1H  (5190) 

KS 2 - 4S  (9678) 

 

Week ending  
19th May 2019 

 
1 – Ava Buton-Graham  

(7297) 

2 – Eleanor Gould  (4273) 

3 – Ewan Chambers  (3930) 

  

KS1 – 2/3CO  (15206) 

KS 2 - 4S  (6673) 

 

http://www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/schooltransport
mailto:schooltransportapplications@lincolnshire.gov.uk


 
 
  
 
  
  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Telephone 01400 659001 
E-mail   

enquiries@cranwell.lincs.sch.uk 
or visit  

www.cranwell.lincs.sch.uk 
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Upcoming Events 
Parents’ Afternoon 

Thursday 23rd May 2019 from 1:15pm 
 

Grandparents’ Day 
Friday 24th May 2019 

 
PTA Indoor Table Top Sale 

Saturday 15th June - time : TBC  
 

Experience’s Day 
Friday 14th June 2019 

 
Key Stage Two Sports’ Morning  

Tuesday 9th July 2019 @ 10am 
 

Key Stage One & Foundation Stage  
Sports’ Afternoon  

Tuesday 9th July 2019 @ 1:15pm  
 

School BBQ 
Wednesday 10th July 2019 from 4:30pm – 7:00pm 

 
Whole School Picnic & Fun Afternoon 

Wednesday 16th July 2019 
 

Academic Year 2018-2019  
Term 4 ends - Friday 24th May 2019 

Term 6 : Mon 3rd Jun – Friday 19th July 2019 
 

Academic Year 2019-2020  
Term 1: Wednesday 4th Sept – Friday 18th  Oct 2019 
Term 2: Tuesday 29th Oct – Thursday 19th Dec 2019 
Term 3: Monday 6th January – Friday 14th Feb 2020 
Term 4: Monday 24th Feb – Thursday 2nd Apr 2020 
Term 5 : Monday 20th Apr – Friday 22nd May 2020 

Term 6 : Tues 2nd Jun – Tues 21st July 2020 
 

Academic Year 2020-2021 
Term 1 Thursday 3rd Sept – Thursday 22nd Oct 2020 
Term 2: Monday 2nd Nov – Thursday 17th Dec 2020 

Term 3: Monday 4th January – Fri 12th Feb 2021 
Term 4: Mon 22nd Feb – Wed 31st March 2021 

Term 5 : Monday 19th Apr – Friday 28th May 2021 
Term 6 : Mon 7th Jun – Wednesday 21st July 2021 

 
 

 
  
 

 

Thurston Trip Success 
Once again another successful trip to Thurston, Coniston (Lake District), took place two weeks 
ago. 
A group consisting of children from year 5 & 6, together with Miss Rebecca Hill, Mrs Linda 
Bennett, Mrs Jill Owen, Mr Pete Nelstrop (Chair of Governors) , Mrs Ruth Sagrott (Governor), Mr 
Peter Clark (Ex-Student) and Mr Chris Wilson embarked on what was an adventurous week! 
The children took part in activities including mini and large ghyll scrambling, paddle boarding, 
climbing, canoeing, sailing, orienteering, abseiling and mountain walking.  
At the end of each day, the children completed other physical activities followed by relaxation in 
‘The Barn’, an area designed for socialising. 
The week is physically challenging and a chance to experience adventurous activities in a safe 
environment. Well done to all of those children who attended. The trip has been booked for next 
year’s Year 5s. A letter will be sent out in the Autumn Term. 

 

From all the staff and Governors at the school, please enjoy a lovely half 
term break. 
 
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
Mr Chris Wilson   
Headteacher 

mailto:enquiries@cranwell.lincs.sch.uk
http://www.cranwell.lincs.sch.uk/

